## HAYMARKET TOWN COUNCIL MEETING FEBRUARY 21, 1983.

A short Haymarket Town Council Meeting was held on Feb. 21, 1983, which began at 8;10 p.m., with a quorum of four Council members, Gertrude Bean, Lois Crewdson, Sam Crouch and Anne Smith.

Mayor Muriel Gilbertson led the group in a prayer and Pledge of Allegiance. Minutes of the January meeting were read and approved. Treasurer Gertrude Bean reported a balance of \$17,874.24 in the General Account and \$1,398.70 in Revenue Sharing at the end of January. Mrs Bean also mentioned that the town tags had arrived.

Councilwoman Lois Crewdson distributed copies of the rules for Executive or closed meetings and explained it.

Mayor Muriel Gilbertson read a letter from Ralph Eckley, a Sanitary District Engineer. He wanted to know if the Town's Building Inspector would inspect the lines on the owner's property or if the Sanitary District should do it. Councilman Sam Crouch, who is also Building Inspector, thought it would be better if they did it.

The mayor told about the coming Community Block Grant monatary visits to go over the records.

With no further business, the February meeting adjourned at 8;45 p.m.

RESPECTIFULLY SUMMITTED:

DOROTHY KELLER, TOWN CLERK

APPROVED:

MURIEL GILBERTSON, MAYOR.